Speech Communication/Foreign Language Department Meeting

August 17, 2009

Attending:  Myra Walters

Fernando Mayoral


       Katie Paschal

Ann Eastman

                   John Connell

Cindy Savage

Myra Walters, Chair, called the meeting to order.  She discussed the role of the chair and reported on chair training held on August 13 and 14, 2009.  Myra said that role of the chair centers on responsibility to communicate to faculty information.  In her role as chair, she is also on the SLOC (new name forthcoming) and Curriculum Committee.

We were reminded that our syllabi must have assignments that assess what we say are our objectives.  Chairs will also play a role in portfolio assessment and dealing with adjuncts.  Adjuncts must do the same types of assessments as faculty.

We will have regular faculty meetings the second Friday at 1:00.  There may be possible evening meetings with adjuncts.

Foreign Language:

Fernando is in contact with the adjuncts on all campuses.  He orients the adjuncts, meets with them on their schedules.  

Myra will lobby for foreign language.

Speech Communication:

The faculty discussed the common assignment for the course assessment in the spring.

The faculty must develop a rubric for use across disciplines.  Ann and John will take charge of the rubric and bring to faculty to work out the kinks.  John suggested that we look at previously created rubrics.

Textbooks must be reviewed for next year.

The speech department will offer Professional Development workshops in the spring.  Suggested topic includes Rubric Training, Listening and Power Point.  An outside speaker may be brought in for listening.

Money may be available for the NCA conference in November.  Pam Mangene is checking on that.

For each of the speech meetings, one member will present a mini-workshop on various topics.  Workshops will be from 15 to 20 minutes long.

Dr. Gardner’s presentation was discussed.  An emphasis was placed on student choice and how that relates to speech.  It was agreed that students’ like choosing their topics for presentations.

NCA may be able to help set up a Speech Club for ESC.

Marty Ambrose was thanked for helping get the furniture and equipment set up for Speech Lab.

Speech classes may have up to 28 students for this semester.  This is something the faculty will have to deal with.

John mentioned the need for a Swine Flu policy and Myra agreed to look into it.

Katie made the motion to adjourn.  Seconded by John.  Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Katie Paschall

